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42ND SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
MONGOLIA’S STATEMENT AT THE REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA 
26 January 2023
Mongolia warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of the Republic of Korea to the fourth cycle of the UPR mechanism and we thank them for their national report and updated presentation taken today.
At the outset, we commend the country’s strong engagement with the United Nations special mandate holders despite the times of the pandemic.
My delegation furthermore welcomes the Government’s successful implementation of the third National Action Plan for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights by ensuring the participation of all interested stakeholders.

Mongolia notes with appreciation that since its last UPR review, the Government of the Republic of Korea has achieved tangible results in strengthening the fundamental labour rights, improving healthy work environment, and increasing female representation at all levels of the society.

 To complement these encouraging developments, my delegation wishes to recommend the following to the Republic of Korea:

· Ratify the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights,
· Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment and Punishment, and
· Consider joining the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure.

We wish the Republic of Korea every success during this fourth cycle of the UPR.
I thank you, Mr. President
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